

# **DISTRICT 7 BUSINESS MEETING**

## ***Minutes***

**Dec. 15, 2017**  
Lisa T. residence

Address for District 7 is: P.O. Box 32135 LV, NV, 89173

### ***Meeting Called to order at 7:05 pm***

After a moment of silence for the still suffering alcoholic opened with the Serenity Prayer

#### **GSR Preamble read:**

*We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communication for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.*

*We realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express Himself in our Group Conscience. As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in order that they can reach an informed group conscience. In passing along this group conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.*

*Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is right for our groups as a whole.*

Introductions given- DCM, Lisa T. conducted meeting.  
Roughly 17 in attendance.

Nov. 17, 2017 Minutes: Unanimously approved with change to add Kendall T. in attendance.

#### **Treasurer's Report:** Given by Treasurer, Jen R.

|                  |           |
|------------------|-----------|
| Opening Balance: | \$8934.33 |
| Closing Balance: | \$9399.13 |
| Today's Balance: | \$9399.13 |

Expenses: No expenses.

#### **Old Business:**

##### **Group Announcements:**

Owen C. reported that the Thursday Night Thumpers moved to the extreme southwest part of town. Anne K. reported that the Here & Now noon meeting is dark until Jan. 2.

**Webmaster Report:** Kendall L. reported that all is well. Lisa T. asked Kendall to work with Anne K. and Treasurer Jen R. to make sure renewals and billing are current.

#### **New Business:**

**Intergroup:** April J. reported that she had no report.

**CPC-PI:** Owen C. reported that the the committee is active throughout the valley. Racks are being located. Events are are staffed. PI Chair spot is open. CPC Co-chair spot is also open.

**Grapevine:** Benny B. said the Grapevine Committee meets the last Friday of the month from 6-8pm at Central Office. It will be in attendance at the Roundup. Lisa T. showed everyone the Grapevine table from the Mt. Charleston Picnic image in the December 2017 Grapevine.

**H&I:** No report.

**2018 Mt. Charleston Picnic:** Jill G. was unanimously approved as the 2018 Mt. Charleston Picnic Chair.

**2018 Chili Cookoff:** Lisa T. to speak with the pastor at Lakes Lutheran Church to see if space is available. Edie D. suggested reaching out through Facebook.

**District 7 Group Report:**

No report.

**Lisa T. reminded everyone to save the dates for next SAGS Meeting on Jan. 14 at T.I.E. Club. Round Tables to be held on Feb. 25 also as T.I.E. Club.**

**Meeting Adjourned at 7:40pm**

***Minutes taken by District 7 Secretary – Anne K.***

In attendance:

- |                             |                           |
|-----------------------------|---------------------------|
| 1. Lisa T, DCM              | 10. Edie D. Alt Secretary |
| 2. Carolyn C., GSR          | 11. Nakou M., GSR         |
| 3. Anne K. Secretary        | 12. Adam F., GSR          |
| 4. April J., Intergroup Rep | 13. James K., Alt. GSR    |
| 5. Benny B., GSR, GV Rep    | 14. Jill G., GSR          |
| 6. Owen C., GSR             | 15. Amanda P., GSR        |
| 7. Dano B., Alt DCM         | 16. Richard L., GSR       |
| 8. Barrett K., GSR          | 17. Jay C., GSR           |
| 9. Kendall L. Webmaster     |                           |